13th Floor, 16 St Georges Terrace Perth, Western Australia

September 15, 2005

Mr. Branislav Grbovic Chairman Tesla Forum P.O. Box 48 SUBIACO WA 6008

Dear Mr. Grbovic,

I am pleased to write in my personal capacity in support of your personal efforts to promote the proclamation of "International Nikola Tesla Day". As the Consul General of the United States of America in Western Australia, I am pleased to see this recognition of an important American, and as a diplomat I believe that this accolade for a man whom so many nations and peoples can call their own would be particularly fitting for the United Nations to bestow

Best wishes for your efforts.

Sincerely,

Robin K. McClellan Consul General of the

United States of America

RAKM · clell_